
 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

28th January 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Get Caught Reading  
This year’s Get Caught Reading competition has now been launched. We’ve had some fun with this event 
over the years and it’s been a great way to promote reading whilst seeing how creative you and your 
children can be. Have a look on Class Dojo for further details and get your entries in! 
 
School Cook 
Our Head Cook Mary Evans will be leaving us at the end of this half term after 10 years at Hollinswood 
Primary School. During that time, Mary has been a great member of the team and has consistently 
provided the children and the staff with high quality and great value meals. Mary always rises to the 
challenge and has shone when we’ve had multiple visits on the same day, power cuts, elaborate 
Christmas events and of course being brilliant during the various lockdowns and demands placed on us by 
the pandemic. I’m sure you will join me in wishing Mary all the best for the future and thank her for all she’s 
done for Hollinswood.  
 
Girls Bicycle 
A girl’s bicycle was left outside the school gates about two weeks ago. It’s currently in our bike shed so if 
you have lost one, please come down to the office and have a look.   
 
Covid19 Update 
Thanks to all for maintaining the testing regime we are asking you to do depending on the positive cases 
we report to you across the school. This week seems to have stabilised somewhat though numbers are 
still high in schools across Telford.  Continue to be vigilant and test for any kind of symptom; common 
symptoms here are headaches, runny noses, tummy aches or the children being out of sorts and unable to 
describe what is the matter with them. Contact us through the usual channels. 
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Glenn Atkinson 
Headteacher  
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